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What Are We Fighting For? 

 
Safe workplaces and community spaces:  Our members have reported frequent and 
ongoing issues that impact their safety at work.  This covers everything from hazardous work-
ing conditions for those performing physical work or manual labor, to violence in the work-
place or on the job.  We want a clear standard that management is responsible for providing 
safe working conditions and a process for a worker to decline an assignment that puts them 
or others in imminent danger.   
 
Protections against mandatory overtime: The County wants to give managers 
greater authority to mandate overtime but without additional compensation or consideration 
for workers and their families.  We are seeking to maintain our current contract language on 
mandatory overtime assignments and proposing that the County pay double-time for any 
mandated overtime. 
 
Wage increases that actually account for the cost of living: We are seeking CO-
LA that supports workers who are experiencing the stifling effects of inflation.  The increases 
we see in prices has meant a reduction in our real wages.  We see this every time we go to 
the grocery store, pay for child care, fill our gas tank to get to work, or to take care of other 
living expenses.  
 
Indigenous Peoples Day: We are seeking to add Indigenous People’s Day as a recog-
nized holiday to honor the people who work for and are served by the County who identify as 
Indigenous. It is also an important step to aligning the work of the County to better support 
Indigenous communities. 
 
Protecting our paychecks from County wage deductions: We proposed that the 
County be prohibited from making any payroll deductions for overpayments without an em-
ployee’s written authorization.  Our experience since the implementation of Workday in 2019 
and over the course of the COVID pandemic has made it clear that the County either doesn’t 
have the capacity or the willingness to avoid continuous or widespread pay errors, nor do 
they have the systems in place to handle these situations compassionately or transparently 
on a consistent basis. 
 
Fair compensation for bilingual Workers: All too often, the County forces bilingual 
employees to jump through multiple hoops to be paid fairly for their labor.  If an employee is 
using their bilingual skills on a routine basis in their job, that is all that should be necessary for 
workers to receive the pay premium. 
 
Leave policies that support equity: The County’s current leave policies don’t provide 
support for workers who have experienced trauma as a result of their work at the County or 
support workers who experience greater complications and leave demands because their 
families live abroad.  We are proposing paid leave for workers in these circumstances. 
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